
To All Harrow Primary Care Clinicians 

We are delighted to announce the launch a dedicated password-protected page for Harrow 

Professionals on the Borough Based Partnership section of the ICB’s website where we have started 

the process of collating information relevant to all Partners, incorporating a sub-section specifically 

pertinent to Harrow Primary Care (titled Harrow Primary Care Resources). Please note, certain 

information on the Harrow Professionals page, such as the Mental Health Directory, is still pertinent 

to Primary Care, so please look through the resources in both sections.  

The password is: Integration (Please do not share this with the public, thank you).  

To navigate to the password-protected page, please follow the following steps. Either; 

1. Go to the ICB’s home page:  

Home page: NHS North West London (NHS NW London) and North West London Integrated 

Care System (NW London ICS).     

 

2. Click on the Professionals tab (top left-hand corner):  

 

 
 

3. Click on Borough Updates, then Harrow: 

 

 

https://www.nwlondonicb.nhs.uk/
https://www.nwlondonicb.nhs.uk/


 

 

 

 

 

 

4. Scroll down and click on the For Harrow Professionals only (password protected) tab: 

 

 

Or; 

Simply bookmark the following to navigate directly to the Partnership’s page: 

Harrow Borough Based Partnership :: North West London ICS 

https://www.harrowbbp.nhs.uk/


This is very much a work in progress, we would welcome any suggestions as to what additional 

resources you would like us to pull together – and please do share any resources you have, or are 

aware of, which you feel would be helpful to share with colleagues (please email me 

laurence.hommel@nhs.net). Please also let me know if you spot any inaccuracies or out of date 

information. We are working to remove the need to enter the password twice in accessing certain 

resources.  

For information, London North West Hospital Trust in on the process of updating its internal directory 

(for all departments). Once this has been completed, we will inform practices and include a link on the 

Harrow Professionals website page.  

Finally, a word of thanks to Phil Nicholls (ICB Communications Officer) for his help on this project. 

Laurence 

Dr Laurence Hommel 
Harrow Clinical Lead (North West London ICB)  
laurence.hommel@nhs.net 
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